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2 September 2025 

 

Stuart D Tom, P.E., CBO, FIAE,  
ICC Nominations Committee Chair 
c/o John Belcik, Chief Executive Officer 
Nominations Committee International Code Council 
900 Montclair Rd 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
 
RE: Letter of support for James Brooker 
 
Dear Committee Members, 
 
The Code Officials Association of Alabama is pleased to endorse James Brooker 
for an At-Large Board of Directors Position. James continues to support our 
profession well and has served in many capacities on other boards and is currently 
serving as the President of the Building Officials Association of Georgia.   
 
The Code Officials Association of Alabama has reviewed Mr. Booker’s credentials, 
and we firmly believe he will represent the ICC membership to the best of his ability 
in the upcoming term. His resume and achievements over the span of thirty years in 
the industry will be of great help to him in this position. We fully support his bid for 
election as an At-Large Director, ICC Board and believe he is the best candidate for 
the position at this time.  
 
Point of contact for this memorandum is the undersigned at (205)332-6800 or 
wyatt.pugh@homewoodal.org . 
 
 
Very Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
 
 Wyatt Pugh 
President 
Code Officials Association of Alabama 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
2025-2026 

 
 
Past-President 
Erik Waddell 
Phone:  256-349-0056 
Email: ewaddell@athensal.us 
 
President 
Wyatt Pugh 
2850 19 St. S #4 
Homewood, AL  35209 
Phone: (205) 332-6800 
Email: wyatt.pugh@homewoodal.org  
 
Vice President 
Jeremy Williams 
Phone: (251)753-7898 
Email: 
Jeremy.williams@mobilecountyal.gov  
 
Treasurer 
Tana Bryant 
4309 McClellan Blvd 
Anniston, AL  36206 
Phone: (256) 231-7733 
Email:  tbryant@annistonal.gov 
 
Secretary 
Adam Thrasher 
Phone: (256)453-8890 
Email: adam.thrasher@lincolnal.org  
 
Sgt. at Arms 
Ernest May 
Email: emay@tuscaloosa.com  
Phone: (205)248-5122 
 
Logistics Coordinator 
Tim Jordan 
Phone:  251-421-1049 
Email: tim.jordan@mobilecountyal.gov  
 
Code Officials of Lower Alabama 
Carlo Piff -President 
Phone: (251) 358-8901 
Email: carlo.piff@cityofmobile.org  
 
East Alabama Code Officials 
Adam Thrasher-President 
Phone: (256) 453-8890 
Email: adam.thrasher@lincolnal.org  
 
North Alabama Code Officials 
Charlie Grimmitt-President 
Phone: (256) 233-8715 
Email: cgrimmitt@athensal.us  
 
North Central Alabama Code Officials 
Glen Merchant 
Phone: (205) 802-3812 
Email: merchantg@mtnbrook.org  
 
South Alabama Code Officials 
Jeff Kappelman - President 
Phone: (334) 705-5420 
Email: jkappelman@opelika-al.gov  
 
Gulf Coast Code Officials 
Brandan Franklin - President 
Phone:  251-968-1150 
Email: bfranlikn@gulfshoresal.gov  
 
AAPGMI 
Ellis Morgan - President 
Email: ellis.morgan1@pgfb.alabama.gov  
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